
Spreading the Breeze
~ By RodJohnsonandMikesamla~

Normally the Breeze would start with
an analysis and summary of the weath-
er. This summer's weather is not de-
serving of the ink! Any description of
what Mother Nature has dealt us would
have to include many unprintable
words. It's been like moving to SI. Louis
without the help of the Mayflower
Movers.

The fall season is finally approach-
ing and hopefully with it will be the
return of cool weather. The fall season
brings us to the final two monthly
meetings of 1987. The September
w.G.C.S.A. meeting is scheduled for
Monday the 14th at Mascoutin Coun-
try Club. Our host will be Glenn Gerth
who has been with Mascoutin since
day one (1976). Mascoutin Country
Club was designed by Lawrence
Packard and is a semi-private, 18 hole
facility. While playing Mascoutin be
sure to take note of the 10,000 Christ-
mas trees which have been planted on
or near the course. Future plans call of
the harvesting of the trees with all
funds collected to be used to purchase
golf course equipment.

Our final golf meeting of 1987 will be
held on October 12 at Deer Run Club
in Brillion. Our hosts for the day will be
the owners and the operators of Deer
Run, Elwood Huenerberg and his wife
Muriel and their son Gary. Both Woody
and-Gary are active W.G.C.S.A. mem-
bers traveling long distances to attend
a majority of our meetings. Let's return
the consideration and attend Woody's
meeting. Deer Run is a 9 hole semi-
private club which is 23 years old, the
last 9 years of which the Huenerberg's
have owned it.

Hope to see all of you at the final two
outings of 1987. While on the subject
of meeting sites, the Golf and Arrange-
ments Committee is in dire need of
host golf courses for 1988. To date
there is only one volunteer for '88. It
looks to me like a perfect opportunity
for anyone who has been complaining
about travel distances to step forward
and host a meeting. Call Mike Semler
today to reserve the month of your
choice.

This issue finds us in the middle of
the W.G.C.S.A. Baby Boom. Congratu-
lations are due to Rick Langes of
Reedsburg Country Club on a baby
girl, to Jeff Parks of Lake Arrowhead,
also a girl, and to Marc Davisons of

that golf course in Kohler, another girl.
Blue Ribbons for baby boys go to the
Gary Tankos of Sentry World and Jim
Johnsons of Lesco Sales. The writing
of this column finds the Nortons and
the Witkowskis still waiting for their lit-
tle diaper filters.

The wedding belts and horn honking
you heard on the last Saturday of July
were for Greg seest. Country Club
Fertilizers. Not to be out done, "Jump-
in" Jim Spindler of Milorganite fame
has set a date of February 13, 1988 to
begin his life of marital bliss.

This year has brought many interest-
ing golf shots for W.G.G.S.A. members.
The most notable to date was the shot
by Joe Wollner (Gerry Ford) to the
head of M.K. (Charley Brown). A sec-
ond notable golf shot was by our leader
Bill Roberts. It seems a mighty swing
of the Cleveland Classic wedged the
ball under his left instep. Bill's golf
game has been steadily improving with
two scores below the century mark and
a golf prize of a fishing rod and reel to
his credit.

W.G.C.S.A. GOLF TERMS
"Orutstn'i-. Extremely fast greens,

stimpmeter readings of 10 ft. or more.
Also referred to as racing or humming.

"Speed Bumps" - Severe undula-
tions in a golf green. not to be confused
with subtleties. Could also be a pot
hole or trench line in a fairway ..

"Circus Golf" - A round of golf
played on greens which are "cruisin"
and have "speed bumps".

"Nard" - Golf bait.
"Sticks" - Golf clubs.
"Flyer tie" -A bird hit by an errant

nard or sticks.
"Dirt Bait" - Soil stuck to bottom of

golf shoes or a less than professional
person.

"Slider" - Tee shot produced by
many W.G.C.SA members.

"Hooker" - see "slider".
"Pigeon" - Easy mark believed to

have residence in East central Wis-
consin.

"Tweeter" - A score of one under
par on a golf hole. A rare feat by
W.G.C.S.A. members.

A parting thought for the summer:
Remember, Elephants don't bite, Mos-
quitoes doll!

A Manana fidus Achates
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